
 

Dear Member, 

 

 On Tuesday, March 25, 2014, Commissioner William Bratton, Chief of Staff Kevin 

Ward and the entire Re-engineering team lead by Deputy Chief Dennis DeQuatro met with all 

presidents of the Fraternal Organizations and the Delegates of the Unions.  They clearly 

explained the re-engineering process and asked for your participation. 

 

Over the next few months the Department will be conducting an in-depth examination of 

all its practices.  To use the Police Commissioner’s phrase, it’s a CAT scan of the NYPD. And 

like a CAT scan, it provides an internal view of how we are healthy and where we could 

improve. The job is not to turn a blind eye to obvious symptoms, nor point out problems 

without suggesting solutions.   

 

As the Commissioner stated; “Without an honest assessment of where we are, we cannot 

forge ahead to where we want to go.” 
 

This is a tremendously important undertaking and one that will have long-term effects on 

the Department and even the city.  It is a process that will plot the course of the Department for 

years to come.  In addition, there are current issues with morale, community relations, and how 

well we collaborate inside and outside the organization.  Many of these issues are already 

obvious to you.  How often have you sat with coworkers, subordinates, or peers and discussed 

ways in which the Department misses the mark in executing its mission?   

 

Here is your opportunity to recommend solutions to a process that is designed to listen to 

you.  Here is how: 

 

For the next thirty (30) days, commencing Wednesday, March 26, 2014, please access 

the Department’s Intranet where you will be offered the opportunity to participate in this 

process.  You may opt to submit issues of concern as well as suggestions and solutions 

through the NYPD’s intranet site (even anonymously).  You may also choose to offer your 

assistance as a volunteer to the reengineering process. It is imperative that you, as a member 

of the Department, are part of the solution.  

 

The Police Commissioner has taken great strides to keep you involved.  Attached is a list 

of all the reengineering teams and a snapshot of the location of the reengineering link on the 

Department’s Intranet page. Therefore, please take a moment to log in and click on the 

reengineering link on the home page. The change the Department is seeking is going to come 

from YOU! 

        

               

       
 



 
 

 


